Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
62-602.270
Eligibility for Operator Examinations

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on February 25, 2021, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for waiver pursuant to Section 120.542, F.S. from the School Board of Pinellas County. The petitioner requested a waiver from subsection 62-602.270(1), F.A.C, of the requirement that a candidate has to have a high school diploma prior to taking the Class C and/or D Water and/or Wastewater Examination for the Operator Certification Program by students enrolled in the Seminole High School’s Engineering Academy’s Water Resource Sustainability Program and Lakewood High School’s Coastal Water Academy of AMSET. The petitioner is located at 301 Fourth Street SW, Largo, FL 33779. The petition has been assigned OGC #21-0226.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Ronald McCulley, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 3500, Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400, telephone (850)245-8384, e-mail Ronald.McCulley@Floridadep.gov, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays.
Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
